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Address: Misamis St., Bago Bantay, Quezon 
City Email address: ncr@deped.gov.ph 

Website: depedncr.com.ph 
 

 
Republic of the Philippines 

Department of Education 
National Capital Region 

 
 

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM 
ORD-2023-  1289   

 
TO  : SCHOOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENTS 

     SPFL Focal Persons 
 
 
 

FROM  : JOCELYN DR ANDAYA 
Director IV 

 
SUBJECT.      : UPDATING OF DATA ON THE SPECIAL PROGRAM IN FOREIGN  

   LANGUAGE (SPFL) FOR S.Y. 2023-2024          
 

DATE.         :      DECEMBER 11, 2023 
 
1. This has reference to Memorandum No. DM-CI-2022 dated November 14, 2023, signed by 

GINA O. GONONG, Undersecretary for Curriculum and Teaching, relative to the above-
captioned activity scheduled on December 18, 2023, contents of which are self-
explanatory, for information and appropriate action. 

 
2. Each  SDO  SPFL-Focal  Person  shall  provide  an  update  on  SPFL  Data  on  or  before 

December 15, 2023 through this link: https://shorturl.at/EUV13 
 
3. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired. 

         

 
Encls: as stated CLMD/ACG2023 
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